
 
 

  

  

 

Monday 31 October 2022 
 

      

 
      

        
  

What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 

  

  

 

 

Health and Social Care: Achieving Excellence Together 

  

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fabout%2dus%2fpartners%2din%2dcare1%2f&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc


When: Friday 2 December 2022 8.30-4.30 at The Principal Hotel, Station Road 
York, YO24 1AA (Or join us virtually) 

We are delighted to announce that building on the success of a conference we 
held in 2019, we will be holding a follow up event this December which is open to 
all care providers and those who support them in a professional capacity from 
across our local area. This exciting day will aim to share with you the latest work 
happening in the care sector across York and North Yorkshire, and listen to your 
expertise and suggestions for working together as health and social care 
colleagues in the future. There will be range of speakers including Deborah 
Sturdy (Chief Nurse for Adult Social Care for England), and sessions will take 
place covering topics including: 

• How can staff support residents with their hydration needs  
• How to prevent Urinary Tract Infections and other avoidable harms linked 

to poor nutrition and hydration  
• What new ways of working are happening with community teams  
• Liberty Protection Standards  
• What digital solutions exist to support your work  
• Opportunities to network and share your ideas and experiences with like-

minded people 

We have currently allocated all our in person places for the event- But can 
confirm that the conference will now also be able to be joined virtually. To 
register your virtual place please follow the link below. If further in person places 
become available, we will offer those to virtual attendees in priority order of 
registration. So if you would be keen to join us at the venue we would 
recommend to book soon! If you have already booked your place we will be 
sharing more information about the event very shortly. 

To Book Your Virtual Place Please Follow This Link 

For any further queries about this event please contact sam.varo@nhs.net.  

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/registration/slTDN7CF9UeyIge0jXdO4w,HhVzPtA6t0ymF13Hd3wORA,ip_zvmTYa0i0XauOuYL6Lw,_IxGzvGId02Pe2jK44vMsA,KyVKbeSvcUiQBiUdVFHxVA,bsvIEiTGfUShcSL0mmhkhw?mode=read&tenantId=37c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net


 

 

 
 

Funding Available- Implementation of Digital Social Care 

Records and Sensor-Based Falls Technology (Available to Care 

Homes) 

 

The Digitising Social Care programme is a place based approach, with funding to 

be used for delivery and care home digitisation. This funding will support 

increasing digitisation within social care by enabling the adoption of care 

technologies that will enhance the quality, safety, and efficiency of social 

care. This is solely for the implementation of new Digital Social Care Records 

from a supplier on the NHS Assured Supplier List and Sensor-Based Falls 

Technologies. Ongoing costs will need to be picked up by providers. 

 

In order to be eligible for the funding providers need to engage with the DREaMS 

Team, if they haven’t already, to establish their current Digital Maturity Level. 

Providers will then be issued an application form to request funding for a product 

supplying quotes to ensure validity. There will then be an approval process and 

upon successful applications the provider will have to sign a contract before 

release of funding, it has an agreement to ensure an invoice is submitted after 

implementation. This will prove appropriate spend and will provide transparency 

and auditable trails of expenditure and outcomes.  

 

For more information and to express an interest please contact: 

dreamsteam@eastriding.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:dreamsteam@eastriding.gov.uk


Hypothermia- Recognising and Prevention 

 

As winter approaches and given the rising costs of energy, we are mindful of the 

risk the hypothermia can pose to the vulnerable in our communities in the coming 

months. Please find through this link a set of guidance from NHS Frimley which 

may be helpful to providers in recognising and preventing hypothermia for those 

in your care. It details the most at risk groups, symptoms to watch out for and 

how to respond should you suspect some has hypothermia.  

 

 

 

Covid Commemoration Consultation  

 

The UK Commission on Covid Commemoration has launched a consultation 

giving people across the UK the opportunity to say how they think the pandemic 

should be remembered and with possible suggestions including the adoption of a 

Remembrance Sunday-style symbol, dedicated memorials and reflective spaces. 

To take part in the consultation click this link. The consultation closes on 

Friday 05 December. 

 

Need to know       

 

 

 
 

Yorkshire and Humber Webinar: Building Vaccine and Screening 

Confidence Training Programme 

 

Health Education England are running a workshop for Autumn/Winter vaccination 

The primary objective of the Autumn booster programme this year will be to 

increase protection against severe COVID-19 disease for those at higher risk. 

The skills training covers:  

      

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6024
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/CovidCommemoration/


 

• How can we work together to build vaccine confidence, what we know and how 

this links to health inequality  

• Core skills and processes (OARS, Evoke-Provide-Evoke, Decisional Balance, 

and the 3As)  

• Skills practice – Building confidence in the vaccine 

• Resources that staff can use to respond to questions and concerns The 

session will be interactive.  

 

Each workshop can caterer for 30 people and lasts for 1.5 hours, final dates now 

available from the 07 November 2022 – 10th January 2023. To book your place 

please follow this link. 

 

 

 

 

 

Care Provider Forums Across North Yorkshire and York Going 

Forward- Your Chance to Share Your Thoughts 

 

As a local health and social care system we are committed to working together to 

provide joined up support to all our care providers and their staff. This includes 

regularly holding providers forums, which from feedback we know you have 

found really valuable opportunities to stay up to date with important updates, 

raise any burning issues and ask questions of both fellow providers and 

health/social care services. 

 

There are currently three such groups covering slightly different geographies 

across our patch (Care Connected, Partners in Care, and North Yorkshire 

Provider Forum). We are proposing to combine these into a single group run 

jointly by North Yorkshire County Council and NHS Humber and North Yorkshire 

Integrated Care Board, to allow providers to come together to hear all relevant 

updates across both health and social care at the same time and avoid having to 

attend multiple meetings. This will be open to all care providers from across 

North Yorkshire and York. 

 

Additionally, we will continue to have attendance and input from other partners 

such as the Independent Care Group, Skills for Care and other services that 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2feur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2f%3furl%3dhttps%253A%252F%252Fprotect%2deu.mimecast.com%252Fs%252F9JIACAnOKFrJEgxFG1QHz%252F%26data%3d05%257C01%257CChris.Sharp%2540dhsc.gov.uk%257C5e99d83c3a5b4cf45dfb08da8cb3fd29%257C61278c3091a84c318c1fef4de8973a1c%257C1%257C0%257C637977001913091883%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C3000%257C%257C%257C%26sdata%3doyus%252FbNH3sYWYGF8vm5LIFnNS5FM%252FQNatTntWBZh4gM%253D%26reserved%3d0&umid=B0D91BBC-EBC4-6A05-B829-52982B2D2966&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-2793f471fc5d1a5c4850142593191a724bb66a85


work with and support providers. We will continue to share out the slide packs 

and resources from all sessions so all providers are able to access them. We 

have developed the below proposal following an initial survey however want to 

ensure any future group is shaped around what you as provider colleagues want 

to see. Therefore, we would really value any feedback you would be happy to 

provide on this proposal in order for us to tailor it to the needs of our care sector 

as best possible. 

 

To access the survey please follow this link. The survey will close for 

responses on Friday 11 November at 5:00 

 

 

 

 
 

Research to Reduce the Impact of Infection in Care Homes  

 

Care England, University College London and The Outstanding Society have 

established a new partnership to tackle the problem of infections in care homes 

and learn lessons from the pandemic. Building on the national VIVALDI study, 

the project is looking to involve 500-1,500 care homes in England to join 

research to improve care quality. To find out more please follow this link. 

 

 

 
 

Verification of Expected Death Training- Scarborough, Ryedale 

and Whitby Homes 

 

When: Thursday 3 November 2:00-3:30 

 

A reminder that between this week the local Project ECHO Team are delivering 

their monthly Verification of Expected Adult Death training network. 

  

These sessions are Zoom-based and led by Saint Catherine’s Hospice to provide 

what you need in preparation for competence. Please be ready to bring some 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.smartsurvey.co.uk%2fs%2fZNXGAN%2f&umid=C5DDABFC-EC03-5F05-AB49-0287444A249E&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-7d3bbdb741ab4d28cdd1acca6a21d33fbc555ceb
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/7/eyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LTNlY2E3OWQ4NmEzNTQ2ODM4NGVmZWU4YjU4YzRkMDZlIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIzMDAtZDVmYWJhYjEzODFlNGExMGI4YWJiZWZhYTM1YTM3ZTYiLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMjYiLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL3RoZW91dHN0YW5kaW5nc29jaWV0eS5jby51ay92aXZhbGRpLWNhcmUtaG9tZS1zdHVkeS8_X2NsZGVlPWZybFE4Tk1KN2ZJTjhkX2NWT3Y2Wk9yR2dGRzVkMVo2dUFoMUpaX1hZSXZOTU4td09DUlZyS0tLSTlLdW1fQW8mcmVjaXBpZW50aWQ9Y29udGFjdC0yNjYxZWJlNDBkOWNlYTExODBlMDAwNTA1Njg3N2NiOS0zZWNhNzlkODZhMzU0NjgzODRlZmVlOGI1OGM0ZDA2ZSZlc2lkPWY0NjFkMmIxLTI2NTUtZWQxMS05NTYyLTAwMjI0ODFiNTVjYSJ9/PpGdB2tyDo_BtwWNdtQ-UQ


examples of communication successes or challenges that you have had in your 

role as we can all benefit from these experiences. 

 

For more information and to register to attend, please view this flyer. (Please 

note your organisation must have a VOED policy in place for you to take part in 

this course). 

 

 
 

Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

 

Join the Next Virtual 

Meeting of The 

Outstanding Society  
 

When: Thursday 17 November 

2022 at 13:00 – 14:30 

 

The next Outstanding Society 

meeting will take place on with 

the focus on preparing for the 

new era of CQC inspection, and 

how Skills for Care have 

contributed to these 

changes. This event is open to all 

regulated services regardless of 

rating.  

 

To book your place please follow 

this link. 

   

Occupational Therapy Career 

Development in Social Care 
 

When: Tuesday 29 November 10:00 – 
12:25  
 
Do you want to find out more about social 
care career development for occupational 
therapists? In partnership with the Royal 
College of Occupational Therapists 
(RCOT), this event aims to inspire 
occupational therapists to recognise their 
potential and share the opportunities 
available to them. 
 
To book your place please follow this link. 
 

    

  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6020
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions._DeFHzpmfIRz6girw
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/7/eyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LTNlY2E3OWQ4NmEzNTQ2ODM4NGVmZWU4YjU4YzRkMDZlIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIzMDAtZDVmYWJhYjEzODFlNGExMGI4YWJiZWZhYTM1YTM3ZTYiLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMTkiLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL2V2ZW50cy5za2lsbHNmb3JjYXJlLm9yZy51ay9za2lsbHNmb3JjYXJlL2Zyb250ZW5kL3JlZy90aG9tZS5jc3A_cGFnZUlEPTQ2MDM5OCZldmVudElEPTE0NjQmQ1NQQ0hEPTAwNTAwNDAwMDAwMHRQUDlDR2pkQ3NvQkk3S1hKb1g1SzVDYTFuMWNlMDcwQUskdHBBJl9jbGRlZT1mcmxROE5NSjdmSU44ZF9jVk92NlpPckdnRkc1ZDFaNnVBaDFKWl9YWUl2Tk1OLXdPQ1JWcktLS0k5S3VtX0FvJnJlY2lwaWVudGlkPWNvbnRhY3QtMjY2MWViZTQwZDljZWExMTgwZTAwMDUwNTY4NzdjYjktM2VjYTc5ZDg2YTM1NDY4Mzg0ZWZlZThiNThjNGQwNmUmZXNpZD1mNDYxZDJiMS0yNjU1LWVkMTEtOTU2Mi0wMDIyNDgxYjU1Y2EifQ/5grVV8FVqwxxwkVwwTwKAg


Further Information       

          

 

 
 

Palliative Care Skills Sessions 

and Palliative Care Clinics- 

Scarborough and Ryedale/Vale 

of York Providers 

 

Project ECHO are running a series of 

palliative care skills sessions over 

November, which are designed as a 

supportive ECHO network to enable front 

line care staff to plan and provide best 

practice palliative care. Sessions coming 

up include communication, care for an 

individual who is dying and involving them 

and their family in decision making. 

Further information can be found through 

this flyer. 

 

They also continue to run clinic sessions, 

which are designed and shaped by the 

community of Nursing staff working 

across the region in palliative care to 

provide mutual learning, practical 

guidance, case studies and support. The 

November session will cover spiritual 

care, and the December session using 

opiates in palliative care. Further 

information can be found through this 

flyer. 

   

 
 

DHSC Updated Illustrated 
Personal Protective 
Equipment (PPE) Guides   

The Department of Health and 
Social Care have updated their 
illustrated guides for PPE and 
have published a new version of 
the visual PPE donning and doffing 
guide. Illustrated guides now align 
with the current guidance on PPE 
outlined in the COVID supplement 
which has not changed.   

• Covid-10 PPE guide for 
adult social care settings   

• Covid-19 PPE illustrated 
guide for unpaid carers   

• Infection prevention and 
control in adult social care 
COVID-19 supplement   

• New donning and doffing 
illustrated guide   

 

    

          
  
This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   

  

Do you have….. 

  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
  

      

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6017
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6019
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcHBlLWd1aWRlLWZvci1hZHVsdC1zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS1zZXJ2aWNlcy1hbmQtc2V0dGluZ3MifQ.hNi1TWJsRgrsyw4Tudm8j7vjhiLbEBfD9RWVCR75glM/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcHBlLWd1aWRlLWZvci1hZHVsdC1zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS1zZXJ2aWNlcy1hbmQtc2V0dGluZ3MifQ.hNi1TWJsRgrsyw4Tudm8j7vjhiLbEBfD9RWVCR75glM/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcHBlLWd1aWRlLWZvci11bnBhaWQtY2FyZXJzIn0.aytsN5xiCc4-lIzhhJbxtFcw0svaN5oKGq5_Hy7F_UE/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcHBlLWd1aWRlLWZvci11bnBhaWQtY2FyZXJzIn0.aytsN5xiCc4-lIzhhJbxtFcw0svaN5oKGq5_Hy7F_UE/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvaW5mZWN0aW9uLXByZXZlbnRpb24tYW5kLWNvbnRyb2wtaW4tYWR1bHQtc29jaWFsLWNhcmUtY292aWQtMTktc3VwcGxlbWVudCJ9.iRoSPt05s1pJRlimOXMDbCRpA9myOku1MLVDNJCbzKo/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
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